
 

 

Deer Lagoon Grange Hall expansion in 1963 

Deer Lagoon Grange obtained a loan for $1500.00 with an upper limit of $3000.00 from the 
Washington State Grange building fund for the purposes of constructing and finishing an addition 
the the Grange hall. The loan was issued Oct. 1, 1962 and signed by Master Warren Burrier and 
Secretary Ralph Scofield. The interest rate on the loan was 4% and payments were due quarterly. 
The money to repay the loan were obtained by fundraisers conducted primarily by the Women's 
Auxiliary. Temporary funds were solicited from the membership via unsecured interest free loans. 

The loan from Washington State Grange was paid off in July 1964. Deer Lagoon membership in 
the beginning of 1963 was 135. The Deputy for Deer Lagoon at that time was Ted Lloyd of 
Burlington WA. 

 

The Hall during the Expansion 

 


